RidgeRunner

"We are here to serve, help and improve our neighborhood" Vol: I Nov. 8, 2006

Meet MRNA's new board:

Richard Fields — President/Newsletter Tracey Souza — Vice President Wilburn Gloor — Treasure Milton Jones — Programs Larry Shanklin — Membership Barry Hunt — Secretary

We would like to THANK everyone for your support and having the confidence in electing us as YOUR new Board Members. If you have any problems, concerns or suggestions, please feel free to contact any board member.



FIRST MEETING:

NOV. 14 (Tuesday) at St John Neumann's Church at 7:30 PM. We well discuss the plans for the coming year. The COP program, Safety, and the new sign

in front. We will also have 50/50 night, where you pay \$1.00 for 4 tickets and at the end will draw one ticket and the holder will win 50% of the money taken in and MRNA will take the other 50%. Therefore, the more that is sold, the more YOU could win. Of course, we will always accept donation. Personally, I would like to have a sign that has a waterfalls cascading over rocks with colored lights, however, I think that is out of our budget We will also be collecting DUES of \$30 which we are keeping for this year and hopefully we will be able to go back next year. Commissioner Tommy Adkisson may be here, and Andrew Mohler of Security Dynamics and Mike Dominguez of VIA Transit should be here.

HAPPY THANKSGIVING and we are giving away TURKEYS. Be a paid



member and get your ticket at the door of the meeting and you may WIN one of several turkeys. Just in time for the holidays.

It seems the neighborhood has been having some problems with DOGS lately. There has been two family cats and one small dog killed in the last few weeks. (If anyone is missing a PIT BULL, call the sheriff's office, they have one) Call Bexar County Animal Control if you see

any strays, call 207-6650 (thanks to Janet Tennie). As everyone should know there is a Leash Law in the County and until the problem can be corrected, it would be advantages to keep your pet confined on a lease. We want our children safe and all the people that walk or jog in the mornings and evenings. We thank you very much for your cooperation in the matter.

PLANS FOR THE COMING YEAR:

- 1. New World & Millers Rd/O'Connor needs a traffic light or 4-way stop. Working with Bexar County, Live Oak and Tommy Adkisson's office
- 2. Cut the scrubs, brush and weeds behind Vineland. This property has to be owned by someone. SIGN in front off Eagle Crest and maybe a Millers Ridge sign off New World and Vineland.

Dump You're Junk IS BACK!

This will be at the upper part of the POND, where we held the annual picnics. At the meeting, we will discuss the date and if we



would still like to have it for "members only". Therefore, please attend Nov. 14 We need help with cutting some brush and trees at the upper top of the "pond" area. I have already cut the weeds. Maybe we can accomplish this before Thanksgiving. Please call any member if you would like to help cutting weeds or trees back. Thanks for the help and maybe we can get this area back to some normalcy. It really helps with our neighborhood and home values.

Changing the By- Laws

To have the paid members of Millers Ridge elect by vote that should hold the six positions, and some other articles

We need a committee to start working on the sign. I have talked with Richard Braziel and he said that he would love to help with this. In addition, a contractor, Robert Whitehead and David Coxe would help. If there are any others out there, please call any board member and let us know. We would love to have the "new" sign up with lights on, by Christmas. Therefore, we really need to "get cracking".



This is still one of GREATEST Neighborhoods in Tommy Adkisson's area (precinct 4) and we would like to keep it that way. With your help, this can happen. We all need to work together and know your neighbors and help each other out.

Handy Phone Numbers: / MRNA Website: www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/millers

Bexar County Sheriff Dispatch 335-6000 Fire / EMS County Dog/Cat Catcher 207-6650



Stylist

We are looking for "TEAM CAPTINS"! The board has come up with a great idea we will break down each street to have a "TC" help with that section. For example, Mrs. Pose on Chelseawood handles all the collections of dues (which is only once per year) and the passing out of flyers. Thank you! Each TC would be like the liaison of their area and the board, if there were concerns or anything they would try to correct the cause of call one of the Board Members to help. If anyone is interested, please call any Board member.

Ming's Chinese Restaurant

5121 Crestway Dr. Suite 3 88 San Antonio, TX 78239 Mon- Fri: 1 1:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m

5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

Sat: Sun:

11:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. CLOSED

To go order, please call (210) 967-7694

Write or call:

MRNA C/O RICHARD FIELDS 9547 MILLERS RIDGE 653-0360

RMFIELDS@SBCGLOBAL.NET